
An exciting new development project near Durham College’s Whitby campus is set to begin early 
this summer due to the Region of Durham’s plan to construct Stellar Drive on the north edge of the 
W. Galen Weston Centre for Food. The 18-month long project will see construction of Stellar Drive 
from Consumers Drive, past the Centre for Food (CFF) to Thornton Road.

As a result, the driveway leading to the CFF, Bistro ’67 and Pantry parking lot will be 
closed as of Monday, November 27.

All those requiring access to the parking lot will be rerouted to the main Whitby campus 
entrance, located off of Champlain Avenue. Signage will be posted at the current entrance to 
indicate the detour.

We look forward to this new development, which will support the flow of traffic through the area 
and improve access to the CFF.

Thank you for your patience and co-operation during this time.
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